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From 29th November 2023, the NSS unit of SLC conducted a “Winter Clothes Donation 

Drive”. The drive was conducted from 29th November to 13th December 2023. The drive 

was done under the overall guidance of our visionary Principal Prof. Rabi Narayan Kar.  

The venue was the porch area of the college itself. Our team made efforts to collect 

unused clothes. The clothes collected were donated to the people of slum areas of 

Shahdara. There were 8 volunteers and 2 faculty members- Swati Mam and 

Saubhagyalaxmi Mam who participated in the event.  

Winter is a season to be enjoyed but not all enjoy it, many poor and neglected people 

suffer the cold and harsh weather. This is the time most of us enjoy the warmth of our 

Hoodies and jackets and tend to forget that a large section of our society is still poor and 

unable to buy proper winter clothes and are compelled to face harsh weather under the 

open sky with scarcity of required clothes.   

It’s important to acknowledge the harsh reality and take action to help those in need. The 

NSS winter clothes donation drive is a great initiative to provide warmth and support to 

the poor during this challenging time. The drive was conducted in the Shahdara slum area 

near the railway line.  

  

  



 
  

  

 
  

  

    



    



 



  


